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[bookmark: _Hlk167375622]Dear Parents and Carers,
As we approach the end of this half term, I would like to take a moment to reflect on what has been a busy and productive eight weeks.
Our Year 11 pupils have demonstrated remarkable dedication as they focus on their studies in preparation for their upcoming Pre-Public Examinations (PPES) in January. They have all received their PPE timetables and revision booklets, which will support their efforts in this crucial period. Their hard work is commendable, and we are confident it will yield positive results. Meanwhile, our Year 7 pupils have made an excellent start, quickly adapting to their new environment. It is great to see all year groups working diligently towards their goals.
Over the summer holidays we completed extensive building works to ensure our site remains welcoming and conducive to learning. This included installing a new Wi-Fi system, repainting classrooms, reorganising pastoral offices, widening steps to enhance accessibility, and introducing visually engaging corridor displays. We have also completed the development of a new conference suite, which will serve as a hub for professional development. 
There are plenty of fun and engaging activities happening within our school community! Our pupils are busy preparing for our annual show, "Beauty and the Beast," and many have recently returned from a fantastic residential trip to Langdale. Our extracurricular clubs are also in full swing, offering pupils a chance to explore their interests and talents.
At Smithills, we maintain a strong commitment to our standards and expectations, upholding our vision of success for all pupils. Our core values of excellence, independence, and community continue to guide us in our daily efforts.
In our ongoing effort to foster stronger home-school collaboration, we are introducing the Smithills Family booklet, created by our staff for parents and carers. This document outlines our standards and expectations across all areas of school life, providing transparency and encouraging open communication. The booklet will be sent to you via Class Charts and will also be available on our website. To strengthen our partnership I am pleased to invite you to our Parents and Carers Coffee Morning on Wednesday, 27th November, at 9:30AM. This will be a wonderful opportunity to learn more about what we’ve been up to and to have any questions you may have answered. If you are interested in attending, please email Miss Shaw at c.shaw@smithillsschool.net.
As we celebrate diversity in our school community, I would like to extend my best wishes to all those observing Diwali on Thursday 31st October —Happy Diwali!
Thank you for your continued support. I hope you have a wonderful half term break.
Regards 
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C. Dewse
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Events for your diary:

	Date 
	Event

	Thursday 7th November 
	Flu vaccinations

	Monday 11th November 
	Remembrance Day commemorations 11am.  Parents and Carers welcome

	Monday 18th – Friday 22nd November 
	Years 7 – 10 cumulative assessment week

	Wednesday 20th November 
	Years 7-11 ‘Blood Brothers’ performance at the Palace Theatre. 7.30pm

	Friday 22nd November 
	Years 7-11 rock band at Asda. 4pm - 6pm

	Monday 25th  - Friday 29th November  
	Year 11 Modern Foreign Languages PPE speaking tests 

	Monday 25th  - Wednesday 27th November  
	‘Beauty and the Beast’ performance in the school hall 

	Tuesday 26th November 
	Year 10 Manchester University trip

	Wednesday 27th November
	Parents and Carers coffee morning 9.30am 

	Thursday 28th November 
	Years 7 -10 ‘Jungle Book’ performance at The Octagon Theatre  10.30am

	Friday 29th November 
	Year 7, theatrical performance and interactive workshop on the social and emotional causes of underage drinking, period 5

	Thursday 5th December 
	Primary school gingerbread making event
Christmas concert 6pm – 8.15pm

	Friday 6th December 
	Staff Inset
School closed to pupils 

	Friday 13th December 
	Year 11 Careers event:  mock interviews 

	Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th December 
	Year 10 vaccinations 

	Friday 20th December 
	School closes at 12.05pm 
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